
The Micromoog “Sogga” and Tom Rhea’s Sojourns to Australia - 1974 & 1975 
 

My memo to Chuck Hendry et al (January 27, 1975) re Micromoog production numbers was 
assiduously ignored, of course. I indicated that we had developed a fine little synthesizer and 
should open the production floodgates. Nope. 
 
I challenged Norlin’s decision to build only ten (10) units for a “marketing study” by stating that 
I could sell that many immediately. Subsequently I did as much, by traveling to Manny’s (NYC), 
Sam Ash Music (Long Island, NY), and Chuck Levin’s Washington Music Center (Wheaton, MD.) 
At each dealer three (3) Micromoogs had been brought in. It took me exactly one (1) day per 
each dealer to sell all nine (9) of them. I stood on those dealers’ floors until it was done. 
 
So, OK. Open the floodgates, right? Nope. The decision came down that there would be 103 
units in the first production run. Wow! I told Norlin’s brass I would sell that entire production 
run at the next NAMM show. In fact, I did sell all 103 of those Micromoogs to Rose Music Pty. of 
Australia at that NAMM show. In fact, we trounced ARP’s AXXE synth at that show, which I 
loudly and somewhat injudiciously proclaimed very publicly to ARP’s reps and their brass! 
 
Now, Alan Rose immigrated to Australia as a young man with hardly anything to his name but 
the clothes on his back, and had built a sizeable empire of music dealers there. One whose size 
was commensurate with Norlin’s dealers in USA, given relative differences in total populations. 
 
Mr. Rose was a man of vision–he could see that synthesizers were the coming thing. In fact, I 
recall his browbeating one of his Company Principals about this in a meeting we had, saying: 
“ . . . now look here–he (Tom Rhea) is an expert–listen to what he is saying to us!” This was 
during the first visit I made to Australia (see exhibit below: letter  of September 23, 1974). 
During that several weeks long visit I sold many Moog Sonic Six and Minimoog synthesizers 
from Perth to Sydney to Melbourne. Rose wangled me into teachers’ conferences, the leading 
academic institutions as a speaker, etc. In a word, they did a fine job of it! And so did I . . .  
 
Due to the confidence I had garnered with Rose Music during that initial visit to their country, 
Rose Music Principals visiting that NAMM show took my word for it that I could sell these 
Micromoogs throughout Australia. They signed for all 103 of them! 
 
But of course, we had missed the benefits of “scale,” i.e. by producing a larger number of units! 
Even so, Scott’s little Micromoog became a roaring success, despite Norlin’s early “misgivings.” 
 
Indeed, another trip for me to Down Under (Australia) was scheduled for 1975 (see resulting 
letter of 9 October 1975 below). 
 
These letters are followed by a few photos of sales events in Australia. The gent on the left was 
Mr. Brian Brown of Rose Music . . . who could mimic all the local accents and dialects of the 
entire British Isles. What an ear he had! And I enjoyed oysters Mornay most days while there! 
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